Public Notice

Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection

Division of Wetlands and Waterways

Western Region

436 Dwight Street, Suite 402

Springfield, MA 01103

Pursuant to 33 U.S.C. 1341 M.G.L. c. 21 SS 26-53, notice is given of a 401 Water Quality Certification application for the Mount Greylock Historic Parkway Repair & Rehabilitation, which consists of safety repairs and rehabilitation of 13.5 miles of Parkways in the Mt. Greylock State Reservation in Adams, Cheshire, Lanesborough, New Ashford, North Adams, and Williamstown, MA.  The project is proposed by the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Management / Raul F. Silva, 251 Causeway Street, Suite 600, Boston, MA 02114.  The features to be preserved and/or restored include the drainage system, retaining walls, culverts, scenic overlooks and vistas and landscape character.  The proposed improvements will involve rehabilitation or reconstruction (as necessary) of the following components: pavement, drainage structures, roadway side slopes and retaining walls, bollards, and guardrails.  No widening of the existing roadway is proposed.  Additional information may be obtained from Stephen Boudreau, P.E., Vollmer Associates, LLP, 38 Chauncy Street, 3rd Floor, Boston, MA 02111, (617) 451-0044.  Written comments should be addressed to: DEP Western Regional Office, Division of Wetlands and Waterways, 436 Dwight Street, Suite 402, Springfield, MA 01103 within twenty-one days of this notice.  

Any group of ten persons, any aggrieved person, or any governmental body or private organization with a mandate to protect the environment that submits written comments may appeal the Department's Certification.  Failure to submit written comments before the end of the public comment period may result in the waiver of any right to an adjudicatory hearing.

